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Commencement –Chairman Ryder called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m. and explained the meeting procedure.  

Discussion – ANR Plan, Dennis Clemishaw, Map 21, Lot 6H
Dennis Clemishaw presented a plan of about 24 acres of land that he purchased which he wanted to put one house on.  Kevin Forgue of GAF Engineering had suggested he speak with both Rochester and Marion Planning Boards because the house would be in Marion and the entrance to the property would be in Rochester off Perry Lane. 
After discussion Member Magauran suggested that as long as the Building Commissioner determines the lot has enough existing frontage and size he does not have to come before the Board.  The Board is not in the position to determine if it is buildable so it was suggested that he go directly to the Building Commissioner.

Discussion – Solar Bylaw
Chairman Ryder commented that there were key issues with the Solar By Law (on file in the Planning Office) and if the Energy Management Committee (EMC) had followed proper procedures for the Solar Bylaws with regards to being an originator of a bylaw.

Jennifer Francis explained that they have been working with the Planning Board, Paul Dawson, the Board of Selectman and Jon Witten and no one had said that there was a problem with the process. 

Member Magauran commented that the EMC was appointed by the Board of Selectmen and they gave their recommendation to the Board of Selectman.  
Chairman Ryder commented that he would speak with Town Counsel to see if there were any procedural problems.

There was discussion about working together to push to get the bylaws approved for Fall Town meeting to have the right bylaw at Town Meeting. The general consensus by the Board was that they needed more time to get closer to an agreement on the bylaw.
After discussion it was decided in order to get more public input for the bylaws that other hearing dates would be scheduled other than the opening night of April 16 because of limited time that evening.  
Jennifer Francis commented that if they go through the hearings and people are not in agreement they could possibly wait until Fall Town Meeting.
It was decided that the Board Assistant would post for additional meeting dates to ensure additional Public Hearings April 17, 18 and if necessary April 22.

Old/New Business
Approval of Minutes

Chairman Ryder explained that he met with Consulting Engineer Ken Motta on the Cumberland Farms site and Mr. Motta brought up the point that people are going to park where the proposed additional spaces were anyway without them being outlined.  Mr. Motta suggested that instead of going through the public hearing process just allow parking in those spaces. 

Clerk Kokkins commented that he measured the curb to the pump island and it is substantially less space than at other Cumberland Farms stations of that layout that he had seen specifically off 132 in Hyannis.
It was decided that they would get in touch with Field Engineering regarding the possibility of developing an improved traffic pattern and to give us possible solutions. 
Also commented on was the need to have more people at the register to check people out. 
Motion made by Member North to approve the minutes as amended of February 4, 2013,     seconded by Clerk Kokkins.

VOTE: 4-0-2 Ted North and Sherman Briggs Recuse
Approval of Bills

Motion by Member North to approve bill for $76.00 for solar bylaw advertising, seconded by Clerk Kokkins.
VOTE: 6-0-0

Motion made by Member North to adjourn, seconded by Member Magauran at 9:12 p.m.     
VOTE: 6-0-0 

List of Documents Submitted: 

Bill – The Wanderer for $76.00
Draft Plan – ANR – Dennis Clemishaw
Solar Bylaw 2013

Minutes – February 4 
Respectfully Submitted,
Stephen J. Kokkins, Clerk
PAGE  
Planning Board                                    April 1, 2013
Page 2

